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SANEX

Strychnine 2% Manufacturing Concentrate

For Use in Formulating Ready-to-Use Baits

DANGER  **  POISON

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

GUARANTEE:  2% Strychnine

REGISTRATION NUMBER 23177 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

NET CONTENTS:  4L

MANUFACTURED BY:
SANEX AGRO INC.
36 Head Street, 

Dundas, ON  L9H 3H3
(905)-627-9205

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:  To be used only in the manufacture of
rodenticide baits which are registered under the Pest Control
Products Act.  These baits may only be used for the control of
Northern pocket gopher (Thomomys Talpoides), Richardson's,
Columbian, Franklin and Thirteen-lined ground squirrels
(Spermophilus richardsonii, S. columbianus, S. franklinii, S.
tridecemlineatus, respectively).

PRECAUTIONS:  KEEP AWAY FROM CHILDREN and DOMESTIC ANIMALS.  Do
not contaminate feed or foodstuffs. Do not contaminate water by
cleaning of equipment or disposal of wastes.  May be fatal if
swallowed.  Wear protective face mask and rubber gloves.



FIRST AID and TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  OBTAIN MEDICAL
ATTENTION IMMEDIATELY.  If swallowed, induce vomiting IMMEDIATELY
before the onset of convulsions (reflex hyperexciteability). 
WARNING:  Convulsions may occur within 5 to 10 minutes of
ingestion.  If more than 5 minutes have elapsed since ingestion,
DO NOT induce vomiting.  A safer procedure is to ingest a slurry
of 30-45 g of activated charcoal in a glassful of water.  Gastric
lavage is postponed until the patient is fully pre-medicated.  DO
NOT delay transport of victim to a medical facility.  Keep
patient in a dark, quiet, warm room with minimal sensory
stimulation.  Intravenously administer sufficient amounts of
barbiturate drugs to prevent further convulsions (amabarbital
sodium or pentobarbital sodium).  Artificial respiration may
become necessary.  Keep patient under continual observation until
convulsions and reflex irritability have been suppressed and
gastric lavage can be performed safely.

DISPOSAL:

1. Rinse the empty container thoroughly and add the rinsings to
the formulation tank.

2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal.

3. Make the empty container unsuitable for further use.

4. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial
requirements.

5. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product
and the cleanup of spills, contact the regional office of
Environmental Protection, Environment Canada.

LIMITATION OF WARRANTY:  Seller's guarantee shall be limited to
the terms set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer
assumes the risk to persons or property arising from the use or
handling of this product and accepts the product on that
condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from



reliance upon this service.
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